

Most Precious Blood Roman Catholic Parish

Parish Office

1947 Meldrum Road
Windsor, Ontario
N8W 4E3
Tel. 519-948-4133
Fax. 519-948-4134
Email - mpbwin@dol.ca
Website www.mostpreciousblood.ca

Office Hours

Tuesday - Friday 9:00 a.m. - 12 noon 12:30 p.m. - 4:00 p.m.

Sunday Eucharist

Saturday: 5:00 p.m. Sunday: 9:30 a.m. and 11:15 a.m.

Reconciliation

Saturday: 11:00 a.m.-12:00 p.m. Also by appointment.

Baptisms

Celebrated during the Masses on the 1st Sunday of each month. Please call the office.

Marriage

Contact Father Greg one year in advance to book an appointment.

Sunday Friends

Every Sunday from September to June during the 11:15 a.m. Mass.

Vocations

If you are discerning a call to Priesthood, permanent deaconate or religious life, please contact Father Greg at the parish office.

Sunday June 14th, 2015 Eleventh Sunday in Ordinary Time

Father Gregory J. Bonin, Pastor Rev. Mr. Frank Lepain, Deacon Mrs. Christine Coyle, Coordinator of Youth Ministry Mrs. Liz Desmarais, Secretary Mrs. Carol Lemire, Custodian / Maintenance Manager

Dear Parishioners of Most Precious Blood Parish,

Please find the time to read today's bulletin insert entitled, "Growing Together as Disciples to Serve Others: Future Directions for the people and parishes of the Diocese of London". This document has been prepared by the Diocese of London Task Force and Bishop Fabbro earnestly asks every member of the parish to familiarize themselves with this document to prepare ourselves for our future with the serious declining numbers of priests to serve in our parishes.

"This is a time of great grace for our diocese – a time when we endeavor, with the help of the Holy Spirit, to become even more the disciples Jesus has consecrated us to be"

Most Rev. Ronald Peter Fabbro, C.S.B

The Parish Finance Committee wishes to thank everyone for their generous donations towards the reduction of our parish debt. Your ongoing financial support to your parish and parish building fund are greatly appreciated. We are truly blessed with many wonderful families that make us what we are truly called to be – servants of Christ.

Due to the successful accomplishments of hosting the "Shroud of Turin", the Vancouver Shroud Association has presented to Most Precious Blood Parish a beautiful portrait of the Holy Face of Jesus. This Portrait will be enthroned into the main body of our Church at the evening Mass On Tuesday, June 30th. More details to follow. God Bless.

Father Greg

Earish Mission Statement

CENTERED IN CHRIST, WE ARE A WELCOMING COMMUNITY SHARING OUR TALENTS AND GOODNESS, JOYFULLY CELEBRATING AND REACHING OUT TO ALL.



MASS INTENTIONS June 15th – June 19th

Monday - No Mass

Tuesday 7 PM - Mark Pflanzner - Cousin

-Mel Hodgins - Carol Alexander

- Dianne Logan - Wendy MacIsaac & Family

Wed. 8:30 AM - Carlos & Maura Mallare - Rabanes Fam.

-Helen Gignac - Your Parish Family

- Florijan Pirih - Wife Zalka

Thurs. 6 PM - Aurie & Roma Gauthier - Anna & Mary

Grizan

-Josef Mader - Helen

- Intentions of Fr. Richard Arsenault (26th

Ann. Ordination) - Mary Joudry

Friday 8:30 AM - Mary & Steve Freisinger - Daughters

-Doug Fischer - Family

- Delima MacDonald - Ted & Mary Kowalski



Mon. June15th - 2 PM Coffee House

- 1 PM Quilters

- 6:30 PM Youth Alpha

Tues. June 16th - 1 PM Senior Cards

-6:30 PM St. Vincent de Paul

Wed. June 17th - 1 PM Intercessory Prayer

- 6 PM K of C Potluck

- 7:30 PM Prayer Group

Thurs. June 18th - 6 PM St. Anne's Graduation

Fri. June 19th - 10 AM Quilters

- 1 PM Rosary Unborn

"We're made for community. Gathering as the Church is a necessary step to keep your relationship with God alive."- Jason (Alpha Series Host)

Alpha News

This past Monday evening we had a powerful evening on healing and how God heals today. I am amazed every week on how much God's Spirit is moving in this group. This coming Monday, June 15th is our final Alpha night which will be dedicated to The Church: What about the Church and telling others? The teens will discover the value of being part of a church and how we are made for community. This evening is a potluck. We have been so spoiled each week with the food. I could not have done any of this without an amazing team (which I will get to in next week's bulletin), but an amazing hospitality group directed by Joan Jakubo. Your love for service and for the youth is an inspiration to not only me but to each person who comes out each week and is served with love & kindness. Thank you Joan for going above and beyond each week for the teens, our parish is so very blessed for you and your team!

"Faith Giants" Summer Bible Camp 2015

For Who? Children ages 6-10 years old

When? July 27-31, 2015 (9am-3:30pm- early drop off at 8:30am and late pick up at 4pm)

Where? Here at Most Precious Blood

Cost? \$85 for the week. For families with 2 or more

children you will pay \$85 for the first child and \$50 for each additional child. Plus, <u>if you register before July</u>

10th we will take \$10 off your total cost.

What? Crafts, games, snacks, prayer opportunities, faith sharing, water games, a field trip and more! Please contact Christine if you have any questions at

519-948-4133 or email her at ccoyle@dol.ca

Summer Bible Camp "Helper" Info Session

If you or your teen would like to help out during our anticipated bible camp please come out to our information session on Monday, June 22nd at 7:15pm. This gathering should only last about 45 minutes, so it won't take up too much studying time. Also, this week of camp and the leadership training could possibly give your high school teen over 60 hours of community service hours. The training for bible camp is the week before the camp, Tuesday, July 21st until Friday, July 24th. (Tuesday-Thursday runs 10am-3pm, and Friday is all day). Training is a must in order to help out with the camp. Please contact Christine the camp head leader if you have any questions.

Parish Feast Day Weekend Thank You's

Thank you to Agnes and the choir for leading us in prayer on the Friday evening. It was a powerful hour of prayer led by some of our youth and an even more powerful testimony by one of our teens. Thank you Stephen for sharing your faith journey with us, you are a true witness of faith.

Thank you to the Knights of Columbus for making all the yummy food; you guys rock! Also, a special thank you to Collen Russell and Jeannine Codere for all your hard work in planning the picnic; your dedication & love for our parish family shines in all you do.

Thank you to everyone who joined us and made the day awesome.

MATTHEW HOUSE BENEFIT CONCERT Friday, June 19, 2015 – 7 pm Banwell Community Church 2400 Banwell Road

If you like all types of music you are going to have a great time, for a worthwhile cause. Here at the show, wait ten minutes for the music styles to change. It's a lot to pack into one evening of music!

OFFERTORY GIFTS

Last week the collection was \$ 5,910.00
Direct Deposit(avg. per week) \$ 1,101.00
Total Collection \$ 7,011.00

Building fund collection last week was \$225.00

CAPITAL CAMPAIGN UPDATE
Building fund collection year to date is
\$13,620.50

DID YOU KNOW...

Peace and justice are two sides of the same coin.

Dwight D. Eisenhower

CCLC Camp

Catholic Christian Leadership Camp for any teen entering Grades 9, 10, 11, or 12. This is a great opportunity for your teen. If you would like to sign your teen up please see Christine soon. The dates the Diocese is running the camps are: June 29-July3, July 27-31, August 10-14 and August 17-21. You only attend one week of camp. The cost is approximately \$200 for the week.

PRIESTS' PENSION COLLECTION

Next week is the Priests' Pension Collection for Retired Priests. Retired priests of the Diocese of London receive a monthly pension from the St. John evangelist Priest Pension Fund Society. Similar to the challenges that face most pension funds, there are a greater number of retired priests today who are living longer lives than was anticipated just a few decades ago. As the number of retired priest's increases, the pension fund needs to grow to meet future needs.

The Priest Pension Collection allows each of us to show our gratitude and support for priests who have faithfully served our parishes and cared for us and our spiritual needs.

Prayerfully reflect this week on how you can best respond in support of the needs or our retired priests. A special collection envelope for the Priest Pension Fund Collection will be in next weeks bulletin.

RIGHT TO LIFE PLEDGES

If anyone still has not paid their Right to Life Pledges, please place the money in an envelope and mark Right to Life on it and place in the offertory basket next week.

Cecile Gauthier Bookkeeping & Tax Services

Over 30 years experience **BOOKKEEPING PAYROLL** PERSONAL INCOME TAX 1-1502 Polonia Park Pl. 519-966-4916





ISH N' CHIPS. **SINCE 1955!**

3163 Tecumseh Rd. E. 519-948-0111 5622 Wyandotte St. E. 519-945-4221 12213 Tecumseh Rd. E. 519-739-0638

Body In Balance MASSAGE THERAPY

Alessandro De Luca B.Comm. RMT

"Working with you to Restore & Maintain your Body in Balance"

1520 Rankin Ave. 519-903-7732 www.CatholicCemeteries.on.ca



Plan today, for peace of mind tomorrow



HEAVENLY REST **CEMETERY** AND CREMATORIUM

519-969-4836

unsurpassed cremation, crypt, burial and memorial options

5005 Howard Avenue

CHRISTIAN DR. LAURA SPINAZZE **BOOKSTORE & GIFT SHOPPE** Dentist

Bibles, Candles, Crosses, Rosaries NEW PATIENTS WELCOME First Communion & Confirmation **Special Orders**

> 2475 Central Ave. 519-944-9780 www.briseboisonline.com

Central Plumbing (519) 253-5774

compliments of

Mike Beneteau

Kipping Tire & Auto tlre+automotive

3600 Tecumseh Rd. E. 1197 Ouellette Ave.

Evening Appts. Available

5060 Tecumseh Rd. E.

519-944-1224

519-948-4158 519-256-8261 www.kippingtire.com

Nina's Restaurant Open 7 Days Chicken & Ribs Dinner Specials, Free fruit bowl with breakfast, weekends 3008 Tecumseh, Rd. E. 519-962-5794

Dr. Robin Deans

Eye Surgeon

1270 Walker Rd. 519-256-9333



Onsite Optician & Eye Exams

The Shoreview AT RIVERSIDE A lifestyle community

Margaret Bolton Director, Community Relations Call our office today to book a

complimentary lunch and personalized tour **519.253.7415** • Mon-Fri 9am - 5pm

245 Drouillard Road www.theshoreview.ca

Dr. Joe Stasko Dr. Mario Barresi **DENTISTS**

Accepting New Patients

3506 Tecumseh Rd. E. 519-944-5000



DRY CLEANING 10% OFF DRY CLEAN only with coupon

4606 Tecumseh Rd. E. 519-945-6355

Canadian Carpet & Flooring

"Call Us For Friendly Advice" 7135 Wyandotte St. E. cacarpet@jet2.net 519-944-4488

www.canadiancarpetandflooring.com

THE PERFECT **SPOT** TO ADVERTISE

TO ADVERTISE IN THIS SPACE PLEASE CALL 1-800-268-2637

3145 Forest Glade Dr. Phone: 519-979-9200

Westminster Pharmacy 5115 Tecumseh Rd. E.

Phone: 519-944-0001 Fontainebleu Pharmacv

2901 Grandview St. Phone: 519-948-1422

Forest Glade Pharmacy Visit our Windsor Locations & Save

Sunshine drugs

15% off all Retail

(Prescriptions, Sale Items, Lottery excluded)

Visit our Web Site for COUPONS

www.sunshinedrugs.com

Frank Murgic (Pharmacist/Owner)



3211 Sandwich St.

Phone: 519-254-8247

TLC Pharmacy

11811 Tecumseh Rd. E. Phone: 519-979-3555

IDA Pharmacy

1909 Tecumseh Rd. E. Phone: 519-977-0090



GERALD L. **HANDSOR**

Chartered Professional Accountant Bookkeeping, Accounting & Income Tax Services 1535 Ottawa St.

519.968.3434 glhandsor@kelcom.net

IANISSE FUNERAL HOME



By Arbor Memorial **DOUGLAS**

> KRYSTIA Managing Funeral Director



1139 Ouellette Ave. (519) 253-5225 JanisseFuneralHome.ca



RAYMOND COLAUTTI, LL.B. SENIOR COUNSEL



961 Ouellette Avenue 519-966-1300 | www.clplaw.ca